
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MILLWOOD NEWS 

ISSUE  No 373 Newsletter date : Friday 30th November 2018 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 

Tuesday 4th December 
9:45am — 11:15am 

Everyone welcome! 

If you would like to donate 
any toys, chocolates or 
plastic bottle goods for the Christmas 
Fair please send them to school on Mon-
day. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS FAIR RAFFLE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is still time to purchase raffle 
tickets for the Christmas raffle.  £1 per 
strip.  Please contact the school office if 
you require more tickets. 

 

 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS DINNER 

Friday 14th December  

If your child usually has sandwiches and 
you would like them to have a Christmas 
meal please send £2.30 to the school of-
fice in an envelope, clearly marked with 
your child’s name by no later than Friday 
7th December 

 

 

 

SCHOOL COUNCIL NEWS 

This week school council had a really ex-
citing meeting. We received our lanyards 
and put them on proudly so that every-
body around school can see that we are 
school councillors. We also discussed nom-
inations for our special school council cer-
tificates. The children had thought of 
some fantastic reasons for nominating 
their friends. The main focus of our meet-
ing was to plan our trip to visit the 
Mayor’s parlour. We had some fantastic 
questions and we can’t wait to hear the 
Mayor’s answers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DINNER MONEY 

Just a reminder that Dinner Money is 
£11.50 per week and should be sent in to 
school every Monday  morning in an enve-
lope clearly marked with your child’s name.  
Thank you. 

 

 

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTERFAITH WEEK 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

EYFS/KS1 

 

 

Ethan H for excellent exploration of 
books during the visit to Radcliffe library 

KS1/KS2 

 

 

Liam F for fantastic reading, phonics and 
comprehension 



Whitelow 3  

This week we have 
enjoyed playing with 
our light and dark 
sensory toys and 
making some lovely 
chocolate fudge for 
our Christmas fair. 
We have also been 
busy listening to and joining in with some 
of our favourite songs from the Christmas 
play. 

Whitelow 4 have 
been listening to a 
new story this week, 
called “The Magic 
sky”!. We all enjoyed 
exploring the senso-
ry props, including 
snow, fishing game, 
soil and logs, and us-
ing our communica-
tion boards to com-
ment on what we can see. We also prac-
tised turn taking while playing ‘Hungry 
Hippo’ as a small group.  

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 5 This week is our last week 
focusing on the fantastic story “Owl Ba-
bies”.  The children in Whitelow 5 love 
this story and are beginning to join in with 
their favourite line “I want my Mummy!” 
We have also thought about animal homes 
and were excited to find an egg in our 
classroom. We 
think that Mummy 
Owl has left it for 
us to look after 
and are looking 
forward to seeing 
what is inside. 

Whitelow 1  

This week Whitelow 1 
enjoyed a visit to Rad-
cliffe Library.  We en-
joyed meeting and 
making a new friend.  
Our new friend Sarah 
is the librarian at Rad-
cliffe Library.  Sarah 
talked to us about the 
books in the library 
and shared some of 
her favourite story 
books with us.  She 
introduced us to the Blue Book Bear and we 
liked him a lot.  We explored the library and 
selected several books to read.  We enjoyed 
choosing books independently and reading 
for pleasure.  Sarah has invited us to visit 
the library again and we are looking forward 
to our next visit to the library very soon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 2  

In Whitelow 2 this week the children have 
been working hard on their writing and num-
ber skills. They have also been working to-
gether to make festive creations, dancing, 
playing instruments, and on our Educational 
Outing role playing being pirates 

 



Redvales 1 have had 
a busy week! We 
have been making 
things in Design 
Technology for the 
Christmas fair along-
side our regular 
work. We have been 
singing maths songs and enjoying our sen-
sory sto- ries. 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 2  

We have had great fun 
painting and gluing our 
wooden gift tags! We 
have also been learning 
through our sensory 
story ‘The Snowman’ 
where we mark-made in 
cornflour, explored    
different noses using fruit for the nose 
and felt the cool breeze from the fan as 
we role-played flying in the air! 

 

Redvales 3  

This week Redvales 3 have been learning 
about measurement. 

We had great fun 
measuring different 
objects, and each 
other! 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 4  

This week we have been mak-
ing bracelets to sell at our 
Christmas fair, making 
Christmas decorations and 
cards and practising for the 
Christmas play.  We have 
written about what we did 
over the weekend, we have also written a 
letter to Father Christmas and found really 
tricky numbers on a 100 square to make pic-
tures. As well as all this, we also had our 
gymnastics session, which we all really enjoy. 

 

 

Redvales 5  

Redvales 5 have had a very competitive 
week. We have been playing different fun 
games including hungry hippos and snakes 
and slides. Once the games were finished we 
then had to use our ordinal number skills to 
decide who came 1st, 2nd, 3rd & 4th. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 6 have had a fabulous week! 
In Maths we enjoyed counting bricks and 
building tall towers. We also continued 
our Christmas crafts in preparation for 
our forthcoming fair and enjoyed lovely 
small group reading sessions.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 1 have had a great week reading 
“Santa’s Busy Night”. We wrapped       
presents, explored decorations and made 
Christmas cookies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 2 have been 
looking at a new story, 
"The Big Dark". The sto-
ry is about a little boy’s 
adventures in the snow. 
We have been baking 
snowball cookies, explor-
ing ice and learning 

about light and 
dark in the dark 
room. We have also 
been finishing our 
yummy hot choco-
late reindeer for 
the Christmas fair.  

Irwell 3  

In computing this term we have been using 
our favourite number block gang to help us 
fine tune our ICT skills, we really enjoy 
choosing the different maths games to play 
and use some brilliant concentration skills 
to complete the tasks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 4  

This week we have started learning about 
Cavemen in History.  We now know what 
they wore and what homes they lived in. We 
created some dough models of people in art 
and we have also been practising telling the 
time on the hour in maths. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 5  

This week we have been busy with our prep-
arations for the Christmas fair. We have 
been using our art skills to create decora-
tions and our 
DT skills to 
create a 
Christmas 
Tree Game. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 6  

This week Irwell6 have been getting fes-
tive out and about at Media City. We took 
a windy walk around Media City as part of 
the Snowman Trail. We followed the map, 
counted up the snowmen and of course 
posed for a few pictures. We even had 
time to check in a few guests at the    
Sesame Street mini set inside the BBC 
building. We loved it ! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Council 

On Tuesday this week the school council 
went on a trip to visit the Mayor’s Parlour. 
We asked her some questions and looked at 
the different types of clothes that she has 
to wear. The children got so much from this 
visit and the Mayor was so impressed with 
our school council that she has asked to at-
tend one of our school council meetings 
next year! We cannot wait for that! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes 

Helen Chadwick 

Headteacher 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 


